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Happy New Year! 2025 is here. In 2024, we shared many events and made many memories together. I 
hope to make new memories together this year as well and share the teachings of Buddhism and Shinran 
Shonin. 
This year's zodiac sign is the Snake. The Snake is the sixth of the twelve Chinese zodiac signs according 
to the calendar. The Snake is said to symbolize "revival and rebirth," "wisdom," and "change," and is also 
said to be a year of new beginnings and a year of "bearing fruit." A year is a long time, and it brings about 
big changes in our lives. I hope that it brings good changes to all of you. In the teachings of Jodo Shinshu, 
it is very important that change occurs within oneself. There is a passage by Shinran Shonin in Koso 
Wasan that says: 
 

Even my eyes are being hindered by blind passions, and I cannot see the light that grasps me. 
Yet the great compassion of Amida Buddha Illuminates me always without tiring.  

[Shinran Shonin / KOSO WASAN 95] 
 

The message of these words is “Buddha is always concerned about me, whether I realize it or not.” 
Buddha is worrying about us and trying to teach us that "your suffering is created in your mind." However, 
even when we hear this, it is sometimes difficult to control our own minds. And the Buddha says "It is 
okay. You are fine just the way you are. Live your life as you are, and after you die, I will let you be born in 
my land (Pure Land), so live your life to the fullest now." 
 
When you hear this, thinking "Well, if I can be reborn in the Pure Land no matter what I do, then it's okay 
to do bad things" is the wrong way to change. It's like purposely catching a cold because you know there 
is medicine that can cure most diseases/illnesses. 
 
Instead, we should be happy that we are being watched over by the Buddha who is always concerned 
about us, and think, "I will repay the Buddha's wish with my actions." This is the change that the Buddha 
wants us to see. 



 

Last month's quiz answer 
Which of the following onomatopoeia words expresses the stickiness of natto? 

1. Shaba Shaba  2. Beto Beto  3. Neba Neba  4. Sara Sara 

The answers are “Neba Neba” It represents stickiness. The other options have the following meanings:  

1. Shaba Shaba (It's runny. It has a bit too much water in it. Watery. If you add too much water to the curry 

sauce mix, you will end up with "Syaba Syaba curry.") 

2. Beto Beto (It's like getting keyhole lubricant on your finger.) 

3.  Sara Sara (It expresses the smoothness of desert sand falling slowly in your hand.) 

 
The next quiz 

 
How do you say "Ta-da!" in Japanese when showing someone a surprise gift? 

1. Jaan!   2. Juun!   3. Joon!   4. Jeen! 

 

 

In Gassho, 
Rev. Noritaka Imada                                               
If you need to contact Rev. Imada, you can email him at: imadabca@gmail.com 
(916) 383-1831 
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Happy 
New 

Year!!! 
 

Buddhist Church of Florin wants to wish everyone a 
Happy, prosperous, and safe 2025! May 2025 be 

your best year ever! 
 

Safety issue: 
Please be aware and alert as there are more and more people trying to scam 
innocent people. There have been many scam emails impersonating ministers 

throughout the BCA and Hawaii ministers, Rev. Imada included. The email 
received will ask to communicate through email.  

Please note, Rev. Imada’s email: imadabca@gmail.com 
Do NOT reply/respond to any other email. If you are unsure,  

you can call 916-383-1831. 
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Happy New Year!! 
Join us for January Services 

 

New Year’s Day Service 
Wednesday, January 1, 2025 at 10:00 a.m. 

Following the service there will be a New Years’s Joya-no-Kane done with 

arrows (ya) by the Kyudo Kai Florin Group.  

 

Ho-Onko Service, January Shotsuki Hoyo 
BCF General Meeting and New Year’s Party 

Sunday, January 12, 2025 at 10:00 a.m. 
The New Year’s Party will be a potluck luncheon. 

Food assignment will be by last name: Desserts  A thru G;  

Salads  H thru N; Main Dish  O thru Z.   

Please RSVP by January 8, 2025 to florinbuddhist@gmail.com.  Thank you! 

 
 

Nirvana Day and Family Service 
Sunday, January 26, 2025 at 10:00 a.m. 

Florin JACL Mochi Madness 

 

Officiant: Rev. Noritaka Imada 
 

 
** The front gates may be locked 15 minutes after the start of scheduled services and/or activities.  Thank you.  

 
In the event of a change, we will post the updates on our website, Facebook page and send out a message to our email list.    

 

See you 

on Sunday!!! 
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Buddhist Church of Florin 

Governing Board Meeting Highlights 
December 11, 2024 

1. Sensei Imada is planning a Japanese cooking class where he will lecture on how to make dishes such as 

Hiroshima-style okonomiyaki and butter and soy sauce flavored spaghetti.  Watch for an announcement on 

the starting date. Also, Sensei holds a Buddhist Discussion group following the 2nd Sunday service and 

Japanese Study Class following the 4th Sunday service. Everyone is welcome. 

2. President Eric Fujii thanked Ann Tsukamoto for her tireless work with our scrip sales fundraiser. This year 

the program netted over $2,400. Watch for details on how to purchase scrip in this newsletter, on our 

website (BuddhistChurchOfFlorin.org), and by email. The program is easy; you purchase scrip and the 

scrip company rebates a percentage of the sale to the church. Use the scrip for your everyday shopping or 

for gifts. 

3. Kyudo-Kai (Japanese archery club) will begin a tradition on New Year’s Day. Members will shoot 108 

arrows, each carrying a small paper listing one of the 108 worldly sins, into a target, thus cleansing the 

world of that particular sin. This is a Zen tradition called Joya no Kane and signifies starting a new year 

fresh and is similar to the ringing of the Kansha Bell 108 times on New Year’s Eve. Sangha are welcome to 

observe this new tradition following the New Year’s Day Service. 

4. Please remember to renew your membership. Membership forms can be found in this newsletter and on our 

website (BuddhistChurchOfFlorin.org). 

5. The Hondo kitchen remodel project is planned to begin in mid-March. Since affiliates also use the kitchen, 

the Board is asking affiliates to contribute to the cost of the remodel. 

6. Sacramento Kendo has a new Sensei, Shinobu Hashimoto with a 5th Dan ranking. Beginning in the New 

Year, the dojo will have classes on Tuesdays and Fridays for beginners (those without equipment) from 

7:00 to 7:50 pm; Members with Kendo Bogu will practice from 8 to 9:30 pm. 

7. Two benches on the side of the hondo need replacement. There will be a campaign to collect funds in the 

new year selling bench plaques and bricks like the existing ones that can be seen on the grounds. 

8. There will be a road improvement project along Florin Road from Franklin Blvd. to Power Inn Road from 

November 2024 to September 2025. Please be mindful that you may need to consider alternate routes to 

temple at some times.  

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 



 

  



 

 
 

 

  



 

 

  



 

Please be considerate and RSVP (email Sensei: imadabca@gmail.com) if you plan on 

attending this cooking class. Sensei needs to shop for grocery/prepare for this class. 
 

  



 
ATTENTION!!! CORRECTED ORDER FORM. Please note the order form in last month’s newsletter had 

the incorrect number of age sushi. If you haven’t mailed in your order, please use this one. Thank you! 

 


